March 19, 2021
RE: C-7279 and Case Number 10720
Dear Oklahoma City Planning Commission and City Commission,

We are writing to you about the above mentioned applications and
cases. We are concerned that there is no timeline mentioned on the
documents we received. We have listened to years of William Dirt
Services construction noise and blowing dirt in our backyards.
Because of this we feel a timeline would be important. We
understand that grading and filling will be needed to create a
neighborhood. But, because we have had to endure so many years of
construction noise due to the illegal operation of Williams Dirt
Services in operating a dirt strip mine we are requesting an
accelerated timeline. We look forward to another neighborhood
added to our area. However, we think a timeline of this
neighborhood is imperative to the beauty and peacefulness of this
area.

In addition, we thank you for all of your help in stopping this illegal
dirt strip mine. We are so grateful.

Mike and Delana Jordan, Rowlett Estates_

Keen Oaks Neighborhood
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